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Directors
Michael Deck, Chair
7526 Spring Dr.
494-3152 (w) 494-2359 (h)
deckm@cleansoft.com

Bill Barclay, Vice-Chair
7536 Panorama Dr.
499-3561 (h)
bbarclay@omegadha.com

Bob Farmer, Treasurer
996 Paragon Dr.
494-8068 (h)
rfarmer105@aol.com

Bob Champ, Secretary
7557 Empire Dr.
499-5773 (h)
rchamp39@aol.com

Bob Ristinen, Director
556 Apollo Dr.
499-5864 (h)
erminerk@aol.com

Operators
H.O. (Dick) Winters
7587 Paragon Dr.
494-7297 (h)

Frank Hauke
7331 Spring Ct.
499-6704 (h)

Meetings
All meetings are at 4pm in the Library at

St. Ambrose unless otherwise noted

11/19 Regular Meeting
BUDGET HEARING

12/17 Regular Meeting

Billing Frequency
We plan to reduce our meter-reading
costs by reading meters and billing
only every two months except in
summer. Until we have built up some
historical data, we will assume your
usage is evenly spread across the two
months.

Newsletter Mailing
With the next bill, we will send this
newsletter only as a bill insert. If you
are not receiving a bill, you can logon
to our web site and click on "Mailing
List" for instructions on how to re-
ceive e-mail updates. We will post this
newsletter at our web site and email
our list when a new issue appears.

Water Problems?
Please don’t call Lafayette!

Instead, please call our operators in
the order listed at left. If both of them
are unavailable please call a board
member, also in the order listed at left.
This procedure will help us get your
problem solved more quickly.

Hydrant Testing
Our first hydrant tests with Cherryvale
FPD were successfully conducted No-
vember 12. The hydrants are spaced so
that no house is more than 1000 feet
from a fire hydrant. You may notify
your insurance company and request a
rate evaluation. Depending on the in-
surer, this may affect your rates.

The meters and hydrants may not be
painted or adjusted without consent of
the district. Please make sure that the
meters and hydrants are accessible.

Making Connections
If you need to make a service connec-
tion to the meter, or adjust your con-
nection, please contact our operators
before doing the work. This is impor-
tant because it protects you (or your
contractor) from claims of damage to
district equipment, should any arise.

Final Clean-Up Items
To the best of our knowledge, only a
few items remain to be done by our
contractor before they receive their
final payment. The matter of reseeding
bare spots is separate: we intend to
inspect the pipeline route in the spring
and decide what sections should be re-
seeded. If you want to nominate a spot
for special attention, please notify a
board member.

If a repair item you are concerned
about is not on this list, it means either
we never knew about it or we consider
it complete. Please contact a board
member to discuss any issues.

?  535 Apollo: Reconstruct
driveway to homeowner satis-
faction.

?  Lot 7 Paragon: Remove trash
and restore to homeowner
satisfaction.

?  7538 Spring Dr: Replace mail-
box.

?  7555 Spring Dr: Replace dam-
aged evergreen shrub, if re-
quired by homeowner, in
springtime.

?  7274 Panorama: Patch asphalt
pavement to original width in
front of mailbox.
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Do you have an unused desk, file
cabinet, or workbench? We need
such items for the pump station.
Contact Frank Hauke.


